

TRACEY THURMAN
DIRECTOR
WASTE MANAGEMENT

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor Linda Gorton

Urban County Council

FROM:

Tracey Thurman, Director

Division of Waste Management

DATE:

October 17, 2022

SUBJECT:

Request Approval of an Agreement with Steel Curtain Holdings, LLC to Lease Space to

House Public Recycling and Waste Receptacles

Request: The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of an agreement with Steel Curtain Holdings, LLC to lease the space to house publically accessible comingled and paper recycling drop off receptacles.

Authorization to: Enter into an agreement with Steel Curtain Holdings, LLC to allow for placement of recycling dumpsters on Southland Drive to serve as a public drop off location for recyclables.

Why are you requesting? The Division of Waste Management provides public drop off receptacles for paper and comingled (mixed) recyclable materials in different areas of Lexington. This allows Lexington to offer convenient options so residents can drop off recyclables. The drop off location behind 439 – 455 Southland Drive has been one of the most highly utilized areas for the past few decades; due to spacing and safety variables, the dumpsters will be located on the area of land owned by Steel Curtain Holdings, LLC.

What is the cost in this budget year and future budget year?

The cost for this FY is: \$3,600.00

The cost for future FY is: \$3,600.00

Are the funds budgeted? Yes

The funds are budgeted or a budget amendment is in process: Funds are budgeted

Account number(s): 1115 303501 0001 75101

Cc: Nancy Albright, Commissioner

